

Final Test

A2 Elementary



Help Harry to release the Wizarding World and protect Hogwarts from the Dark magic!

*Where do the Deadly Hallows come from?
Read the following story and find it out.*



Section R 1 (13 marks)

Read the following passage and answer all the questions.

The Tale of the Three Brothers

One day, three brothers were walking along a quiet road in the evening. They arrived at a big, dangerous river that was too deep to cross. But the brothers knew some magic, so they used it to make a bridge. When they were in the middle of the bridge, a dark figure appeared. It was Death! He was angry because the brothers had escaped him. But he pretended to be kind and said he would give each brother a special gift.



The oldest brother was very proud. He asked for a magic wand stronger than any other. Death gave him the Elder Wand. The second brother was selfish and wanted power. He asked for a stone to bring dead people back to life, so Death gave him the Resurrection Stone. The youngest brother was clever and didn't trust Death. He asked for something to hide from Death. Death, was not happy but gave him his own Invisibility Cloak.

Later, the brothers went their own ways. The oldest brother used his wand to fight an enemy, but that night someone killed him and stole the wand. The second brother used the stone to see the woman he loved, but she was sad and not really alive. He became unhappy and died too. The youngest brother lived a long life, and when he was old, he gave his cloak to his son. Then he met Death as a friend and went with him peacefully.

(Adapted from The Tales of Beedle the Bard)

For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentence. (2 marks each)

1. Where were the three brothers walking when they met Death?

2. What did the youngest brother ask for?

3. How did the youngest brother meet Death in the end?

For questions 4-8, choose the correct answer. (1 mark each)

4. The brothers crossed a deep river without using magic.
True False
5. Death gave the oldest brother a powerful wand.
True False
6. The youngest brother lived a short and sad life.
True False
7. What was the second brother's gift?
a) A sword
b) A magic stone
c) A book
8. Who killed the oldest brother?
a) Death himself
b) A thief
c) His brother

9. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the SAME as:

smart (paragraph 2)

10. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the OPPOSITE of:

generous (paragraph 2)

Glossary:

Elder wand = barita de Sauco

Resurrection stone = la piedra de la resurrección

Invisibility Cloak = capa de invisibilidad



Section R 2 (12 marks)

Read the passages about Arthur Weasley and Lucius Malfoy and answer the questions. For each question, choose either A (Arthur) or L (Lucius). You need to choose each person more than once.



Arthur Weasley (A)

I am Arthur Weasley. I work at the Ministry of Magic and I love everything about Muggles. I live in the countryside with my wife, Molly, and our seven children. I am kind and friendly, and I enjoy fixing old Muggle objects. I work in the Ministry and I am a member of the second Order of the Phoenix. I usually go to work by car — a car that I magically made to fly!



Lucius Malfoy (L)

I am Lucius Malfoy. I am a wealthy pure-blood wizard, and a devoted follower of Lord Voldemort. I am a rich and always wear elegant clothes. I live in a big mansion with my wife, Narcissa, and our son, Draco. I meet with important people at the Ministry. I don't like Muggles. I often travel to the city for business.

Which person A (Arthur) or L (Lucius) ...?

lives in the countryside?	e.g.	A
has one child	1	
likes muggles	2	
is part of an important organisation	3	
often travels to the city?	4	
wears elegant clothes?	5	
fixes old muggle things?	6	

Use of English

A. Choose the correct answer in each sentence. (20 marks)

1. Lucius put _____ his elegant jacket and talked to the Minister of Magic.

- B) of
- C) to
- D) on

2. Harry thought that his homework on *Polijuice potion* was _____ hard for him to understand

- A) much
- B) enough
- C) too
- D) most

3. Dumbledore _____ asked Harry if he put his name in the Goblet of Fire.

- A) careful
- B) cares
- C) carefully
- D) care



4. If Harry doesn't teach his friends Defence Against the Dark Arts, they _____ how to fight against Voldemort when he returns.

- A) not know
- B) won't know
- C) doesn't know
- D) not knowing



5. Ron hasn't read this book, _____

- A) does he?
- B) has he?
- C) is he?
- D) was he?

6. Luna used to _____ his father when she was on holidays.

- A) visiting
- B) visits
- C) visited
- D) visit



7. Draco _____ with his mother when Lord Voldemort asked for loyalty

- A) was escaping
- B) escaping
- C) is escaping
- D) will escape



8. Herminone knows that she must _____ off the Time turner after using it.

- A) switching
- B) to switch
- C) switched
- D) switch



9. Hagrid ate all the sausages _____

- A) himself
- B) his
- C) him
- D) he

10. Ron listens to Harry carefully _____ Parseltongue language.

- A) learning
- B) to learn
- C) will learn
- D) learns



B- Answer the following questions. Give a full answer in the past tense, using the word(s) given. (10 marks)

Example:	
Where did you go last weekend?	(to Hogsmeade)
<i>I went to Hogsmeade.</i>	
1- Who did you go with?	(my friends Ron and Hermione)
2- What did you buy there?	(some chocolate frogs)
3- What did you see in the shop window?	(a new broomstick)
4- What did you eat for lunch?	(a pumpkin pasty)
5- What time did you return to Hogwarts?	(at 6 o'clock)



C- Choose the correct word and write it on the line. You can use a word more than once. There is one word you do not need. (5 marks)

Harry Potter Prepositions Practice

Use the correct preposition from the box to complete the sentences.

with – in – at – on – by

The Hogwarts Express

The train to Hogwarts leaves (example) at 11 o'clock _____ the morning from Platform 9¾. Don't be late!



Hogwarts School

Harry lives (1) _____ the Gryffindor tower _____ his friends Ron and Hermione. Their common room is full of magic and adventure!

Quidditch Club

Are you interested (2) _____ playing Quidditch? Practice every Saturday _____ 3 pm on the main field. Don't forget your broom!



Letter from Dumbledore

Dear Harry,
There's a meeting (3) _____ the Great Hall tonight.
Please be there _____ 7:30 pm. Bring your wand!



Did you know? J.K. Rowling wrote the first Harry Potter book (4) _____ 1997, and it became famous all over the world!

Example answer: The train to Hogwarts leaves at 11 o'clock

D- Put the words in order and make a correct sentence

Example:

Is/ baking / a / Molly Weasley / cake / tomorrow
Molly Weasley is baking a cake tomorrow.

1- join / will / later / us / Neville and Luna
Neville
2- speak / Hermione / learn / Parseltongue / should / to
Hermione
3- is / to / 9 ³ / ₄ station / Ginny Weasley / going / today / the
Ginny
4- Fred and George / never / to / been / London / have
Fred
5- When / cooking / the / Molly / the owl / arrived / was / dinner
Molly

